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Introduction
Kevin Johnston, FAA WET Co-Lead welcomed everyone.  He stated that the wind compression agenda item will be moved toward the end of the meeting.  
Operational Bridging (OB)
A WET sub-team traveled to Atlantic City, NJ, to review CoSPA and CCFP scenarios from last year that could be used for the upcoming OB Table Top exercise.  The sub-team reported they have chosen several excellent scenarios. Pat Murphy and John Huhn will perform additional work on the scenarios to prepare for the exercise that is planned to be in Atlanta, GA the first week in May.

Kevin indicated the Concept of Operations (ConOps) is ¾ complete, it’s concise, and in rough draft form.  Kevin is anticipates completing the remaining ¼ in the next couple of days.  

The abstract of a paper about OB to be presented at the AMS ARAM conference in August has been forwarded to the WET for review. The deadline for submission is 1 April. Matt Fronzak stated that this due date may slip a week. Of note, the OB live demonstration  may be at the same time as an the ARAM conference.  Tom Lloyd suggested asking the AMS to have the paper presented very early in the week just in case the live demonstration is occurring.  Tom Lloyd recommended that the WET proceed and plan to present OB at the ARAM convention.  Kevin stated that all the WET members should review the paper and provide him with any comments.  Kevin also will check on the deadline for the paper to determine if the date has been extended.  There is a $95 fee to submit the paper and Kevin was uncertain how that fee is paid.
Kevin will coordinate with the FET & FCT to perform the Table Top OB exercise in Atlanta the first week in May.  Most likely, the exercise will occur on May 5th.
Present OB to the CSG

Kevin mentioned the WET is on the CSG agenda for April 12 and the focus will be on OB with a presentation.  Kevin also stated they will discuss closing several tasks and have a dialog on the winter weather forecast task.  If a WET member has any concerns regarding any discussions with the CSG, please inform Kevin and Tom Lloyd.

FAA Budget

The FAA budget remains on resolution.

Future Meetings

CDM Meeting - The CDM meeting on May 3-4 will be break-out sessions and final presentations respectively.  The WET will finalize their presentations on May 2.  Mark Libby will be contacting Steve Albersheim to determine if Steve is able to discuss volcanic ash eruptions during the CDM meeting and how it works globally and collaboratively.  On Thursday, the WET will meet to perform the Table Top exercise on OB.  On Friday, the WET will focus on the winter weather forecast task from the CSG.
ATCA Tech Symposium – Matt Tucker stated he may be on a weather panel on May 18 and will know shortly. Kevin stated that he has been asked to be on this weather panel and has agreed to do it.
Montreal – Kevin stated when the FAA Form 1500’s are submitted, please provide a copy to Kevin.  Also, if there are over 6 FAA employees attending the meeting, most likely approval is required from the DOT which is higher than FAA Administrator authority.  Kevin recommended the number of FAA persons should be around 4 to avoid the required authority and asked for volunteers.  Kevin stated Mark Libby suggested an alternative such as one hour south in Vermont.  AWC could also be an option.   The number of FAA persons is currently at 9.  Roger Sultan volunteered not to attend.  Kevin asked Nic Major if the Canadian group would be able to travel to AWC.  Nic stated he will inquire and inform Kevin.  Kevin stated he will further investigate the requirements to travel to Montreal.  However, as a back-up plan, Pat Murphy will determine if there is space available at AWC with the contingency that the WET will dine at the best barbeque restaurant.
FPAW – This Vision meeting will be held on July 14 and Jaime Figueroa supports the meeting.  There is an FPAW planning meeting on 13 April in DC.  The FPAW Vision meeting will focus on CDM and will be held at the NTSB Auditorium in DC.  Of note, there is a possibility that this Vision meeting might be cancelled.

September CDM meeting – There are discussions to hold the September CDM one-day meeting in October jointly with the End Of Season Review (EOSR) meeting.

Other
Kevin introduced Jarrod Lichty of AvMet who is providing support to Kevin.
Brian Collins inquired about the status of CoSPA.  Kevin stated that CoSPA is anticipated to be available in early June and will be similar in function to last year.

Kevin stated the grouping of the OIS weather links has been well received.  Todd recommended adding the links in the next CDM Newsletter.

The TFM Learning Center was discussed regarding its status.  Todd will investigate.

Wind Compression

Jarrod and Matt Lorentson have been working with Jason Baker on the wind compression program.  Jason is currently reviewing the December 24, 2008 wind compression event.  Currently, MIT and the NY Metro area have expressed interest in a wind compression tool for forecasting operational rate changes.  Kevin mentioned he will be in discussions with Mike Sammartino of the FAA System Operations office to determine WET related actions on this topic.  The WET would like to have a contact person from the NY Metro area for this task.  Also, as a backup to Pat LeMire, Shawn could be the Terminal/TRACON person from the WET due to Shawn’s past experience. 
Actions
1. Kevin will check on the ARAM abstract deadline to see if it has changed.

2. Nic will discuss with the CWET et al the possibility of having the WET meeting at AWC instead of Montreal and determine the impacts if the change were to occur.
3. Kevin will perform additional investigation of all required actions needed to have the WET meeting in Montreal.  The focus will be on the number of FAA attendees.
4. Pat Murphy will investigate the possibility of hosting the WET May meeting at AWC.
5. Todd will include the WET OIS weather links in the April CDM Newsletter.

6. Todd will investigate the status of the TFM Learning Center.
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